
Housing Emergency 

I refer to your letter of 28 June 2024 in relation to The Scottish Parliament's Local Government, 
Housing and Planning Committee's consideration of the terms of an inquiry into the housing 
emergency. 

South Lanarkshire Council, at its meeting held on 12 June 2024, considered a motion, proposed by 
Councillor Mclachlan and seconded by Councillor Cowie, who are Chair and Depute Chair of the 
Housing and Technical Resources Committee respectively. Following discussion and a vote, the 
Council agreed the motion, incorporating an addendum proposed by the Leader of the Council, a 
copy of which is attached for your information. The motion explains why the Council considered it 
necessary to declare the emergency. 

You will note that in agreeing the motion, as amended, the Council agreed to urge the Scottish and 
UK Government to immediately consider the following:-

+ "a full or partial restoration of 'local connection' within Scotland to help manage out-of-area
homelessness presentations. 

+ the reversal of cuts to the Affordable Housing Supply Programme budget to ensure South
Lanarkshire Council can deliver all 1300 additional council homes set out in the Strategic 
Housing Investment Plan and that national housing targets can be met. 

+ further assistance to manage housing need arising from humanitarian and asylum
programmes. 

+ fair funding for essential services and infrastructure, in line with the expectations set out by
COSLA in their June 2024 Position Statement, to address housing and capital investment 
needs." 

The/ ... 



The attachment also contains the other information you requested, namely on some of the 
measures the Council has taken to address the emergency situation, void and unlettable 
properties, and strategies for acquiring and buying back properties. 

Yours sincerely 

Paul Manning 
Chief Executive 
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